
 
NOTICES 29th October 2023  

What is the risen life like?   
e.g. New heaven and earth. 

 
 
 
 
 

Pray not for Arab or Jew, for Palestinian or Israeli. 
Pray rather for ourselves, 
that we might not divide them in our prayers 
but keep them both together in our hearts. 

 
PARISH DIARY      
Saturday 28th    10.00am    Coffee and Chat. Meeting Room. 
Sunday 29th      10.00am    United Service at St George’s. 
        4.30pm      Service for the Bereaved at St George’s. 
Tuesday 31st       9.00am    Morning prayer at All Saints.  
Wednesday 1st    9.00am     Morning prayer at St George’s.  
        10.00am    Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room. 
                   1.45pm    Bereavement Course in the Meeting Room. 
         7.00pm    Standing Committee in the Meeting Room. 
Saturday 4th       10.00am      Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room. 
Sunday 5th        10.00am     All Saints Patronal Festival - United All Age Communion Service. 
       12.30pm     All Saints Patronal Lunch in the Parish Hall. 
     
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Please PRAY for:  

• peace between Russia and Ukraine - those who have died, those who mourn, those who 
seek refuge. Wisdom for all who lead. 

• the innocents in Palestine and Israel. 

• the Anglican Church of Melanesia. 

• the Episcopal Churches in South Sudan and Sudan.  

• all the parishes in the Devizes Deanery. 

• our readers and organists. 

• local farmers and the Livestock Market. 

• those who live in Bridgewater Close and Primrose Close. 

• those who are sick, and all who care for them, especially Kath G, Jill J, Simon W, Pam J, 
Anne B, Margaret R and Joanna N. 

• those who have died especially Phillipa Smart, Owen Harding, those who have died in Israel 
and Palestine and all those being remembered in the Service for the Bereaved, on Sunday. 

Collect   

God of glory, by the raising of your Son you have 
broken the chains of death and hell: 
fill your Church with faith and hope; for a new day has 
dawned and the way to life stands open 

in our Saviour Jesus Christ. Amen.  
 
 
 Post Communion 

Lord God our Father, through our Saviour Jesus 
Christ you have assured your children of eternal life 
and in baptism have made us one with him: 
deliver us from the death of sin and raise us to new 
life in your love, in the fellowship of the Holy Spirit, 
by the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ. Amen. 
 

READINGS 
Excerpts from Revelation 21 P257 
John 1 v 1-5 P88  
 

Heavenly Father, your son, Jesus was known as a 
teacher, and in his name we foster the very best 
teaching and learning for all in our school. We give you 
thanks for Luke Coles’ service as our headteacher and 
commend into your hands the process of appointing 
his successor. Keep our hearts and minds open to the 
presence of your Spirit among us; grant us wisdom and 
discernment that Harnham Church of England Junior 
School may flourish, and nurture life in all its fullness; 
through Jesus Christ our teacher. Amen. 

 

Clocks go 
back one 
hour on 
Saturday 



 
Thank you 
To all who attended the quiz night last Saturday – 48 people attended, for a lot of fun and good 
food. £392 was raised for the work of the parish. Special thanks to Neil, Robert, Barney and Esme. 
 

To all who supported the Great Card Sale which raised £656.70 for the Sudan Medical Link and 
£164 for the Women’s Refuge. 
 

QUIZ TO SUPPORT HARNHAM HUB APPEAL 
Do you remember receiving a Quiz sheet in the summer, which needed to be returned by 29 
October to qualify for an attractive prize? The deadline is this Sunday! So there is still time to 
enter – just! Return the completed Quiz sheet to Annette Phillips at phillinet@hotmail.com or  
15 Buttercup Close SP2 8FA, with a minimum donation of £3, and you stand a chance of winning  
3, or 2 bottles of wine. Replacement quiz sheets available from Annette. Thank you. 
 

All Saints Patronal Lunch - Sunday 5 November  12.30 at the Parish Hall 
A hot meal and dessert from COOK will be provided for a price of £10 per person.  There is a choice 
of ‘Lasagne al Forno’ (meat option) ‘Grand Fish Pie’ (fish option) or a vegetarian option (to be 
decided according to the numbers). All will be served with peas.   
Please sign up on the lists in both St George’s and All Saints churches. You can make your 
payment directly to Inas Miles whilst at church or to the Church Wardens (Charles Woodd at St 
George’s and Robert Salkeld at All Saints).  If you have any queries please contact Inas Miles on 
01722 333388 and you can leave a message if not available.  Thank you and look forward to seeing 
you then. 
 
Remembrance Sunday - 12th November  
9.15 am Communion Service at St George’s will include a time of 
remembrance as part of our worship.  
10.45 am A service of the Word with a special focus on 
remembrance will be held in the Memorial hall. Please arrive 
promptly. There are posters in church this morning for you to help 
advertise the service. 
 

November 16th 7.30-9.15 ‘EVENSONGS’ An Evening with  
The Rt Rev Dr Andrew Rumsey, Bishop of Ramsbury.  
Medieval Hall, the Close.  
Bishop Andrew briefly will perform songs from his new album and 
readings from his acclaimed book ‘English Grounds’. In this solo 
performance he will share his deep and knowledgeable appreciation 
of the countryside around us together with its local history. He 
considers how, over centuries, communities have grown and adapted to their environment. He 
considers nature, the seasons, the weather and how it all can help us to make sense of the world 
around us and our place in it. For tickets visit:  https://buytickets.at/salisburymedievalhall/973547 
 

Wanted – Men’s, ladies and children’s clothing and shoes, bed linen, curtains and towels in 
reasonable condition    (No pillows, duvets, school uniform or work clothes) 
The Hall Transformation Fundraising team are working with a company called “Bag2school” to help 
raise funds.   The more we collect the more money we raise; so please encourage friends and 
family to do the same. Bags can be dropped off to the Parish Office on Friday afternoons between 
3-4.30pm.   Last date for dropping off will be Friday 17th November.            
 

Recycling for Charity Made Easy 
Thank you to everyone who is making use of the new wooden bin for recycling, on the south wall of 
the Parish Hall.   Please can you help the volunteer who is managing it, by only putting in items that 
are listed on the bins  i.e. bread bags, crisp packets (empty, folded flat and not tied), coffee sachets, 
dental products, biscuit and snack packets.   We cannot take blister packs- these need to be 
recycled at Superdrug in the Old George Mall; plastic fruit and vegetable packs or film – these need 
to be taken back to the supermarkets; Contact lens holders - these can be taken to Mark Jones 
Opticians in Fisherton St. NO covid testing packs either please! Many thanks for your cooperation, 
Harnham Community Network. 
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